

From: Misty Price

Sent: Friday, February 21, 2025 2:31 PM

To: Missy Seivers <missy.seivers@ashecountygov.com>

Cc: jerrydpowers@ashecountygov.com

Subject: Ashe WDB member

Good afternoon Commissioner Powers—hope things are going well and was nice talking with you this afternoon!

I am reaching out regarding your private sector workforce development board member, **Edward Hinson/SkyLine SkyBest**. His term is expiring in June, however he is willing and would like to be reappointed to continue his role on the High Country Workforce Development Board for another two year term. Edward has been great to work with and we would welcome his reappointment!

As a reminder, your other private sector seat is filled by **Jessie Davis/New River Manufacturing**—his term expires June 2026. The two private sector seats have alternating two year terms.

Also, please save the date for a regional **Consortium meeting for March 10th possibly at 11:30** in Boone. Once I hear from the majority of members, I will confirm the date and time.

Have a great weekend and thanks for all that you do!